Bannockburn HOA Board Minutes

Wednesday, August 11, 2010

In attendance:  Tammy Edwards, Cami Jacobsen, Amy Maier, Steve & Arlene Nickerson

1. Call to order at 7:11 P.M.

2.  Secretary’s Report:  

     No report as Chris Cooper was not present for the meeting.

3.  Treasurer’s Report:  

     $15,511.13 Balance as of July 31, 2010.

     Motion to accept by Amy Maier, Arlene Nickerson seconds the motions, approved.

4.  Environmental:

     Don and Lorna Buckler, 1564 Deerpath Trail, Gerard Roof

     Do not object:  14

     Objects:  2

     Variance passed based on 14-2 vote.

5.  Social Report:

Annual community picnic was a success.  Approximately 80 people were in    
     attendance, a very good turnout. Received a lot of positive feedback on the meat.  Great to see and meet the new families that have moved into Bannockburn.   Photos of the event will be posted on the website to include the children’s decorated bicycles.

Request made to move the Annual Meeting from Saturday, October 16 to Saturday, October 9.  October 16th falls during the beginning of Fall Break and may impact attendance.   Cami will contact the Franktown Firehouse to check availability of the meeting room.  The newsletter and a reminder postcard will be sent in September and will reflect a correction in date.

Halloween Hayride is scheduled for Saturday, October 30 at 1 pm.  Meet at the open space.  Need volunteers to provide trailers.

6.  New Business:

Cost to process variance was re-evaluated.  It was established that the labor cost involved in processing a single variance is $40.  Included in the labor time, but not limited to, is the time it takes to process 180 mailings for a single variance; about 3.5 hours to print, collate, fold, address label & return label, stamp, insert and close envelope.

Bring any discussion items for the October Annual Meeting to the next meeting in September.  

7.  Old Business:  

 None

8.  Newletter:

     Will be mailing the next newsletter the end of September to be received in time for the annual meeting in early October.  Newsletter will reflect any change to the date of the annual meeting.  

     Will include more information regarding the Halloween Hayride and request for volunteers of trailers.

9.  Website:

      Need June minutes.  Will check with Kim for minutes.

      Bannockburn plat map is now posted.

      Will add photos of the annual picnic event to the site.

      Received ten more email addresses from homeowners.

     Financial for 2009 and 2010 are posted.  Financials prior to these are no longer   on site.

10. Next meeting:

       September 8 at Cami Jacobsen’s home.

Motion was made to adjourn meeting at 8:05 pm by Amy Maier.  Second by Tammy Edwards 

Minutes taken and submitted by Arlene Nickerson

